Sincere Seven \( \psi^\* Fighting For Justice & Equality In Our Workplace \) \( \)

Received & Inspected

2016 FEB 01

♦ 422 Marietta Place, NW, Suite L, Washington, DC 20011 ♦

FEB = 1 2016

AUSTRALIS STATES AND STATES (202) 241-3294 © e-mail: sincereseven@hotmail.com

FCC Mail Room

www.sincereseven.org

"Let us not grow weary in well-doing, for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not."

Gal. 6:9

January 19, 2016

To:

The Federal Communications Commission

Washington, DC 20554

In Re:

New LPFM, Washington, DC Facility ID No. 195472 File No. BNPL-2013114AYL

Re: Request for Extension of WOOK-LP's Construction Permit

Dear Members of The Commission,

Sincere Seven

This correspondence is to serve as a formal request to extend the date for actual on-air broadcasting beyond the 18-month requirement/deadline. As we understand the Commission's mandate per CFR 73.850, we must begin broadcasting within 18 months of the Construction Permit issue Date (in this case, August 19, 2014); in the event that a newly sanctioned LPFM cannot meet that deadline, an "extension" of the deadline for broadcasting may be tendered to the Commission for consideration.

In Sincere Seven's case, we request in light of the several Petitions to Deny our opportunity to broadcast by several entities during out for 18 months of holding our Construction Permit, which significantly hindered our efforts to not only broadcast, but raise funds in support of the station, maintain the public confidence and expend unnecessary resources responding to the several Petitions.

Thus far, S7 has worked diligently (with aid from it's community constituency) to promote LPFM opportunities, build a broadcasting station, purchase our FM signal antennae, train locals residents in radio/media skills, broadcast a community-based programming predecessor to our FM broadcast—24 hours a day for 11 consecutive months (in accordance with FCC regulations) and serve the public interest by providing underwriting opportunities and air-time for local voices to exercise First Amendment liberties in our internet persona. We wholly believe that after the unwarranted challenges to our intentions to broadcast subside, we can more expediently achieve the Congress' intent for LPFM radio here in Washington, DC.

Again, please accept this letter as our formal request to extend the 18-month deadline to broadcast. Thank you for the opportunity and for your service.

Perry Redd

Executive Director

cc: Barbara Patterson, David Schwartman, Briyon Ford, Carl Bruce, Tim Buffaloe